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    Stakeholders

Improved Process for EU Claims under the Habitual Residence Test

As you may be aware the process for handling claims from customers in the EU under the “Habitual Residence Testing” has long been a cause of delay and complaint from our customers. I am writing to set out how we intend to improve the process to radically reduce delays to improve our service to customers. 

The decision-making team for EU claims are based in Scotland and they have designed an electronic referral form to improve the completenesss of the information provided for individual cases and to reduce the amount of administrative work involved. The design ensures all relevant data is provided, significantly reducing the number of referrals returned for additional information. The new process also eliminates the need to pass on supporting evidence to the decision-makers.

We decided to pilot this new process and the impact of the revised process is startling. In the first month of the pilot 83% were cleared within 24 hours, with further analysis confirming that complex circumstances (including maternity leave and family member status) applied to the remainder. During the full pilot period, both e-referrals and paper-based referrals were received. Of 260 e-referrals received from East Midlands and Scotland, 92% had a decision made within 24 hours. 

The internal feedback on the new system centres on the speed of turnaround for decisions, which helps to quicken the application process, and the removal of time consuming clerical activity through use of the simplified proforma, which colleagues feel is user-friendly. 

Together with other improvement activities, the streamlined process has enabled the team to clear the backlog of cases  we had built up using the old system. I am also pleased to report that we are now handling new referrals on the date of receipt.

For the rollout we plan to target those regions with the higher activity on these cases  first, in order to maximise the impact of the improved process, as detailed below:

· East of England and South East England, commencing 01.09.2007

· South West England and Yorkshire & Humberside, commencing 01.10.2007

· North West England and West Midlands, commencing 01.11.2007

· North East England and Wales, commencing 01.12.2007

Please feel free to contact me if you require further information on this matter.
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